
Dear Friends,
I thank God for the way He is working here in Nicaragua. He has 
been faithful to us and has shown us His faithfulness every day. I 
want to tell you what has been happening in the last few months 
regarding the ministries that God has placed in my hands. 

Discipleship:
I thank God that He is giving me the opportunity to invest in the 
lives of young people. I have a group of youth, six in total, and an 
adult. I have been meeting with them for many months in order to 
introduce them to Jesus and teach them about Him. During this 
time, I have had the opportunity to get to know a little about each 
of them, their families, and the needs they have. It is a privilege to 
be able to walk with them in their growth process.

During this time, I have also been able to see improvements in  
their character and responsibility. In the case of Pedro and Ever, 
they have been very punctual to each meeting and they also  
attend the youth group. I thank God that Maykel, who was one of 
the young people I was investing in, found work!  

I pray that they may be mature in faith and take this process 
very seriously. 

Bible Institute:
At the beginning of September, the Bible course on the Penta-
teuch concluded and had an enrollment of six students. All of 
them finished successfully. We trust that with what they learned, 
the Bible institute can help improve their relationship with God. 

A young couple (Sharon and Hamilton) were part of the class. They 
are currently leading a group of teenagers in the church and I con-
tinue to pray for the plans they have to serve in full-time ministry.
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Self-Sustaining Garden Project:
The orchard at the moment is in the production process. 
We are harvesting hot peppers and papayas. I have had 
some difficult moments in terms of pests, but thanks to 
the help of Don Oscar, who is in charge of the mainte-
nance of the garden, we have been able to control the 
situation. The garden is going well and will help fund 
the ministries of Arraigados Church in Nagarote.

Ministry to the Elderly:
At this time, the ministry to senior citizens is not meet-
ing at the church because of the coronavirus, but we 
are always taking care of them through visits to their 
homes and discipleship. Two of those elderly individuals 
in our ministry are now with our Lord Jesus Christ. 

My Marriage!
I thank God for Adela’s life and mine. Though Adela and 
I have known each other for some time, she recently 
moved from Honduras to live with my mother three 
months ago with the goal of us being able to spend 
more time together in order to strengthen our relation-
ship and to prepare us for our marriage. 

Adela met the Lord Jesus at the age of 15. From there, 
God began to use her in the youth ministry of her church 
where she held positions of youth coordinator and trea-
surer both at the local church level and at the regional 
level in Honduras. She also had the opportunity to be 
part of Sonlife-Honduras and was able to train in Costa 
Rica for three months. She is eager to work alongside me 
while doing the Lord’s work in training disciples together 
and to get involved in supporting the different minis-
tries of GMI. I am very grateful to God for giving me the 
opportunity to meet a woman who loves God so much 
and because we will be able to serve God together. 

We got married on October 1 and will be serving  
together on the Grace Ministries International team  
in Nicaragua. I thank God that all the plans for our  
wedding in El Paraiso, Honduras (Adela’s home town) 
went very well. We look forward to our new life together!

Aaron Cordero

He who finds a wife finds a good thing 

and obtains the favor of the Lord.
Proverbs 18:22


